WESTERN ILLINOIS STATE COLLEGE

FRANK A. BEU, PRESIDENT MACOMB, ILLINOIS

DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

November 18, 1952

Frof. G. w. Thiessen, Monmouth College Monmouth, Ill

Dear Friend Thiessen:

i should like to thank you and all the members of your staff for the splendid job of entertaining you did last weekend.

It was a very fine conference and had nothing worthwhile been done in the line of lectures and discussions, just to meet all those Mid west Chemists was a treat in itself.

I am sorry our men failed to get there as scheduled. Dr. Goode did attend the Volwiler address. I dom not know why they failed to make it but they missed something very worthwhile.

So I say thanks again and hope that our fine relationship with your staff may continue through the years.

Sincerely yours, C. w. pennett